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It's almost Spring! I can feel it! I'm writing this newsletter by a sunny window on Sunday
afternoon. It’s so nice to see the coldness of Winter fade away. Spring is the season of change.

We have some changes happening here at school too. As many of you know, our
Administrative Assistant (secretary), Peggy Bawden, is leaving after 21 years at Hayden Peak.
She is leaving to become the administrative assistant (secretary) at the new elementary school.
It's been hard for all of us to watch her go. Mrs. Bawden has managed the emotional climate at
Hayden Peak with fun holiday and monthly traditions for teachers, academic and attendance
recognitions for students, kept staff in the know about meetings and trainings, and supplied
substitute teachers in classes when teachers have to be out. She has made sure the budgets are
operational, as well as supporting virtually everything else that goes on in our campus. A
whole generation of students have been the recipients of her love and caring. We know the
new school will have a better start and wonderful first years because Mrs. Bawden will be there,
but we will miss her deeply.

Taking Mrs. Bawden'’s place is one of our own, which we are excited about. Jeniffer Murphy
has been running our student computer lab and recently was promoted to the digital learning
coach in our school. She will now be the administrative assistant (secretary) at Hayden Peak.
She knows all our students and all our traditions. She brings her own deep skill set and support
of students and teachers. Iasked Mrs. Murphy to tell us a few things about herself. This is
what she told me: “After many years working for large corporations like Microsoft and United
Airlines, I followed my kids to school. I have spent the last 15 years working in the schools
using my skills in technology supporting administrators, teachers, and students. Istarted at
Hayden Peak five years ago after moving to Utah for my husband's job. I have worked in the
classrooms with the Meet the Masters program, the computer lab, and recently as a digital
learning coach. In my free time I enjoy reading, quilting, crafting and spending time with my
family. I am so excited to continue to work with our staff, students, and families in my new role
in the office. Hayden Peak is a great place to be and I look forward to this new adventure!” We
also are looking forward to having Mrs. Murphy in the front office.

Instructional methods change too, and our teachers are deeply immersed in some new
programs offered by Jordan District. As research into best practice becomes more evidence-
based and scientific, our district adopts programs with significant results. Our younger grades
have begun using a program that enhances the understanding of phonemic awareness (the
ability to distinguish speech sounds that will later be represented by combinations of letters).
Teachers and reading assistants received training on this program in the Fall. Now, teachers in
the upper grades are receiving training on a phonics program that helps students decode multi-
syllabic words. We have a district assigned literacy coach in our building as well as a teacher
on special assignment as an instructional coach, and our teachers are continuously improving
their skills. We are excited to be part of a school where all of us are lifelong learners.

As always, let us know when you see ways we can improve our work with your children. We
are excited to see them grow, as we welcome another year of Spring. Happy Sunshine!
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